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April/May 2019 Newsletter

BPA
Tri-County has another Business Professionals of America crew competing 
at the National Leadership Conference in Anaheim, CA, May 1-5, 2019.  
Tri-County chapter members, Erin Bahler, Raegan Wallace, Zachary 
Gretencord, and Bryce Poindexter will join nearly 6,000 conference 
delegates across the nation to compete in Advanced Word Processing, 
Database Applications, Advanced Spreadsheet Applications and 
Fundamental Accounting.

Each year, Tri-County BPA has been extremely successful in our 
competitions.  It is because of our students’ hard work and dedication 
towards enhancing the skills they learn in the classroom.  This trip 
is expensive.  It will cost $8,000 for these four students to attend.  If 
you would like to help towards the cost, please mail a check to Darla 
Harrington, 11298 W. 100 S., Wolcott, IN 47995.  Checks should be made 
out to Tri-County BPA.  Your generous support allows our organization to 
continue to be a success.
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From The Desk of Ms.  Hall

Another school year is almost in the books, and I could not be happier with what a success it 
was.  We have witnessed many wonderful achievements from our students this year.

I love seeing how much our students grow as learners and as individuals.  As always, we 
greatly appreciate the combined efforts of all as we support our students in successfully 
meeting the highest of standards set before them.

These last two months of school will be some of the busiest of our school year.  Our wonderful 
PTO will be hosting the Daddy Daughter Dance and Mother/Son events.  May will include end 
of the year field trips, field days for both schools, and Teacher Appreciation week.  Those weeks 
are sure to fly by!  Below are some other dates to add to your calendar:

April:

2nd- PTO meeting, 6:30 pm at TCI

8th- School board meeting, 7:00pm at Corporation Office

13th- Young Authors Conference at Frontier

18th- Kindergarten Round-Up, 2-6pm at TCP

25th- Mother Son Skate Night, 6-7:30pm at HS gym

May

7th- PTO meeting, 6:30 pm at TCP

13th- School board meeting, 7:00pm at Corporation Office

16th- TCP’s Field Day

Since this is the last newsletter for the school year, I want to remind everyone that student 
learning does not have to stop once they leave these doors for the summer.  Students leave 
school full of strategies for reading and making amazing progress.  Sometimes with the change 
in schedules and less reading over the summer, we notice a decrease in student reading levels 
when they return to school in the fall.  Help your child maintain his/her reading development by 
reading over the summer.  Your local library is a great place to start for a program that provides 
incentives for student readers, encouraging them to read over the summer.

I wish each of you a wonderful and relaxing summer.  Our students and staff work very hard 
during the school year, and they deserve some time off.  I would like to thank each of you for 
your ongoing support for our students, teachers and staff, and our mission here at Tri-County.  
This year has been, and continues to be, a success due to the collective efforts of all in 
providing opportunities for our students to succeed and grow.

Ms. Hall
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FROM THE DESK OF MR. HAGAN

TCI is very excited for the fourth quarter of the 2018-19 
school year. We have many opportunities this quarter 
including Club Day, STEM Week, STEM Fair, Donut Date, 
STEM career experiences, and so much more. 

At TCI, we are dedicated to continual improvement in 
our instruction and programming. TCI is striving to offer 
our students with supplemental academic opportunities 
to take their learning further. We are proud of the many 
accomplishments our students have had consistently over 
the past few years, as we are consistently recognized as 
one of the top schools in the State of Indiana. 

Congratulations to our Math Bowl, Spell Bowl, and CavBots teams. Math Bowl won 4th place in 
State, Spell Bowl won 1st place in the region, and our CavBots team, in only their second year 
of competition, competed in State Championships at Lucas Oil Stadium.  

We have worked hard the past couple years developing a culture of STEM at TCI. All students 
are engaged in personalized learning experiences for STEM career exploration and developing 
skills that far exceed their expectations. We are currently working with Purdue’s Department of 
Horticulture in a partnership to bring hydroponics to our students. Purdue is building hydroponic 
systems for each grade level to have at TCI for student learning. All students will be engaged in 
growing, research, and will have the opportunity to eat their fresh produce at lunch.

It has been amazing forming relationships with all of our students, parents, and staff at TCI. 
We are truly blessed to have such outstanding families. I appreciate all of the parent support 
and communication, and TCI looks forward to continuing to provide your children with the best 
academic and social/emotional opportunities for them to reach their full potential. You can stay 
connected by following Tri-County School Corporation on Facebook and Twitter!

Mark Your Calendar

April 12 – Donut Date

April 25 – Mother/Son Skate Night 6-7:30

May 17 – Field Day

Every Day Is What You Make It! Make It A Great Day!

Mr. Hagan
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Nurse’s Notes Spring 2019

It is hard to believe that the year is winding down.  It has really flown by pretty quickly.  The difficult winter 
has made us all anxious for spring to arrive!

With spring we find ourselves looking toward next year.  Therefore, we must also look at immunizations 
that are needed BEFORE school starts in the fall.  We will be sending letters soon to incoming 
Kindergarteners, 6th graders and Seniors.  Each of those grades have state requirements for certain 
immunizations.  The most important one is for the seniors.  ALL incoming Seniors must have 2 - Hepititis 
“A” doses.  **Those doses are 6 months apart**.   Some students already have the immunizations that are 
required, so only those needing anything will receive a letter.

On Thursday April 11th School Smiles will be coming to TCP and TCI schools. School Smiles is an at 
school dentistry program.  They bring a dentist and dental assistant to evaluate your child’s teeth for 
any decay.  They offer sealants, fluoride treatment, and an x-ray right here during the convenience of the 
school day.  Please contact your child’s school if this is a service you would like your child to receive. We 
will send home the paperwork required before the exam. 

On Friday April 12th we will be giving the Puberty talk with the 4th graders.  Parents will receive a letter 
prior to “The Talk” explaining all about it. Please feel free to call and talk with one of your nurses if you 
have any questions or concerns. 
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From The Desk of Dr. Cathy Rowe
Our final two months of school are oftentimes our busiest!  Lots of great things happen as we look 
to finishing the school year strong—celebrations, reflections, and graduation.  We hope you will 
be engaged with us these final two months of the school year to help us celebrate our students’ 
accomplishments, great and small, for our students have been very successful this year!  Their awards, 
accolades and honors will demonstrate the success of each one.

We invite 6th grade parents to our incoming 7th grade parent night on April 2nd at 6:30pm in the 
auditorium.  Students will have spent the day with us rotating to classes, paired up with a current 7th 
grader and eating lunch at school. Camp Cavalier for incoming 7th graders is scheduled for Friday, 
August 2nd.  Postcards will be sent home in the summer to let you know of dates and transportation 
arrangements available.  This is a great way for incoming 7th graders to participate in team-building 
activities, get to really know their new teachers and to practice walking their schedule and practicing 
their locker combinations. 

This is an important reminder that Tri-County will have school on April 19th.  In addition, other important 
April events include Prom on April 6th, Incoming 9th grade parent meeting on April 23rd at 6:30pm and 
April 26th as our annual TC Community Day.  During our incoming 9th grade parent meeting, we will 
share vitally important information concerning Graduation Pathways and how they impact incoming 
freshmen through their high school career.  Students on the new Graduation Pathways must no longer 
pass ISTEP or ILEARN to graduate from school, but will be required to participate in some type of work-
based, project-based or service-based learning project.  We will talk about this and many other things 
so please put that on your calendar.

High school curricular awards will take place on May 17th at 6:30pm, Finals will take place on May 22, 
23, 24, and 28 and Senior Night is scheduled for May 31st at 6:30.   All seniors are expected to attend 
Senior Night ceremonies on the 31st and to wear their cap and gown. Graduation is scheduled for 
Sunday, June 2nd at 2:00pm in the main gym.  Lots of celebratory festivities taking place and we hope 
you will be able to join us!   

Math Bowl
On February 21, the Tri-County Intermediate Math Bowl team 
traveled to Covington High School to participate in the area 
MATH Bowl competition. They won in their division with a score 
of 25 points. Scores across the state were then tallied and 
schools were ranked based on their area scores. Tri-County 
placed 4th in the state for their academic performance!

The competition consists of four rounds of eight questions with 
three students participating in each round. Questions pulled from 
Indiana Academic Standards from fourth through seventh grade. 
Tri-County’s team is composed of twelve fifth and sixth graders 
and are coached by Jill Bahler and Eric Sharp.

Team: Mason Hagan, Luke Lehman, Levi Schambach, Hannah Alberts, Lyzzy Bahler, Laurie Clark, Jackson 
Comer, Camden Letson, Murphy Misch, Bryce McMorrow, Xander Terwillinger, and Sara Zarse.
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News from the Remington Library

The Remington Carpenter Township Public Library will be offering a summer reading program “A Universe of 
Stories”.  The program will run from June 1 – July 31.  Children ages 3-19 (and adults too) are invited to attend.  
Not only will we be giving out prizes for reading but there will also be special programs to attend.  Tuesdays 
we are planning a special space camp for the younger children.  Teens will have programs on Monday 
evenings.  Check our web page, www.rctpl.lib.in.us, like us on Facebook or come into the library for dates of 
special activities.

The library will have special activities all day on Saturday, June 8th.  We will be open from 9am – 5pm.  During 
these hours you may visit the library and see all the new things we are offering, check out a book or DVD 
and join in the special activities.  There will be a curiosity dome with different programs playing every ½ hour.  
Some programs will include space, ocean, earth, weather, and the Titanic.  

Don’t let your child slide academically during the summer.  Bring them to the library.  We have lots of activities 
to help prevent the summer slide.
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From the Superintendent
I recently enjoyed a sermon entitled the ¨The Bottom of the Ninth.¨  Using the 1992 Atlanta Braves and the 
National League Championship Series as a metaphor, the sermon attempted to demonstrate the notion, you 
may be down, but you are not out.  Remember, the Braves were behind 2-0 entering the bottom of the ninth, 
needing 3 runs to win the game. The Braves had scored one run before Franciso Cabreraś base hit scored 
the tying and winning run. The Braves scored 2 runs in the bottom of the ninth to win the game and go to the 
World Series.   No matter the situation, whether in the classroom or in life, you may be down, but you are not 
out.  

As a sports fan, I can only imagine the excitement and electricity in the stadium at that moment.  I am sure for 
any fan present at the game that night, the memory is life-long.  How awesome would it be to claim you were 
in the stadium on that October night to witness one of the most memorable moments in baseball history?  
That moment would be something to share with kids and grandkids for the rest of your life!!

During my research of the 1992 NLCS game 7, I read several reports about fans leaving the stadium prior to 
the bottom of the ninth.  With the game entering the bottom of the ninth, and the outcome not looking positive 
for the home team, fans left the stadium in order to either not witness the Braves lose first hand, or beat the 
traffic.

If you were one of the reported fans who left early, what would be your reaction when you wake up the next 
morning to read about the home team making an epic comeback and winning the game?  Fans left the game 
missing a rally still being discussed, replayed, and a part of baseball lore today.  

When we encounter bottom of the ninth moments, how do we react?  Are we similar to fans leaving the 
stadium early because we do not want to witness the result?  Beat the traffic? Disgusted?  No matter what 
circumstances we encounter, people react to bottom of the ninth moments differently.  

In life, I believe we miss bottom of the ninth rallies for several reasons.  During the course of the school year, 
staff and students will encounter moments that will test one’s resolve and fortitude.  Our response to those 
bottom of the ninth moments should be marked with extraordinary compassion, generosity, and kindness.  
Quite honestly, our reputation as individuals rest on how we respond to these bottom of the ninth moments.

Please consider being a part of the Tri-County team that reacts with passion, generosity, and kindness when 
moments appear too difficult and the score is not in our favor.  Full and part-time positions are available in 
areas of custodial, bus drivers, cafeteria, instructional assistants, and other roles/duties. Inquiries can be 
made to the central office, 219-279-2418 or by visiting http://www.trico.k12.in.us. Be a servant leader to all, 
and do not miss bottom of the ninth rallies.

“Be the body, to anybody, who needs somebody!!” - Gavin Adams

Mr. Patrick Culp 
Superintendent
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